GCMG Board Meeting

December 12, 2013

 Page 3

[image: image1.png]TEXAS AGRILIFE EXTENSION SERVICE,
Texas AsM System







































President Peggy Jones called the meeting to order.  Board members attending:  Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Bob Teweles, Jeff McKee, Pat Schultze, Carol Calentine, Dave Elder, and AgriLife Extension Agent, Travis Franke.  Also attending from the 2014 Board were Ellen Laubhan and Penny Wallace.
Update on the AgriLife Building – Travis Franke said that the County Commissioners’ decided to renovate the current AgriLife building. The extensive remodeling, which includes adding an elevator, would hope to be finished by the end of May 2014.  GCMG may continue using the Justice Center for the monthly meetings.

Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of November 14, 2013 were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter presented the treasurer’s report by email, a copy of which is attached hereto.  
Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee reported the line-up of upcoming speakers:

December -
Christmas Social

January -
Mark Fanick, “Fruit Trees”

February - 
Andy Chidster, Lady Bug Products

March - 
Marty Ruona, “Xeriscape”
Jeff gave Ellen Laubhan his notebook that contained his duties as Vice President/Programs.  Ellen and Carol Calentine will work on a survey for members to fill out on their interests in programs, etc.
Old Business

Update on hours for 2013 and dues for 2014 – Dale Odvody, Ann Odvody, Cindy Waechter, and Peggy Jones are working on getting members to turn in their volunteer hours by the end of December.  Carol Calentine volunteered to call some of the members.  Jose Contreras contacted several people from Class 24 that have not finished their hours to get certified. 

New Business

Texas Master Gardener’s Volunteer Agreement (see attached) – The Texas Master Gardeners sent out a form that all Master Gardeners must sign and turn in to their county for file by the end of January 2014.  At the end of 2014 it might be required for members to turn in their volunteer hours, their dues, and the Texas Master Gardener’s Volunteer Agreement.  The Bylaws should be updated to include this.  Bob Teweles will send this Agreement out to the members by email and for those that do not have email, by mail.  This Agreement was brought about because of problems that have occurred in other counties; so this Agreement is to protect the good name of the Master Gardeners.  Dave Elder volunteered to be the email contact.
Approval of Associate Status Requests - Helen Griffith has requested Associate Status because of her health.  Dave Elder made a motion to accept her request of Associate Status, and Bob Teweles seconded; the motion carried.
Transfer from Hays County – Ray Lang, certified Master Gardener from Hays County, has requested a transfer to Guadalupe County Master Gardeners.  The paperwork is in the process of his request.

Insights for the New Year – Bob Teweles had copies of the 2014 GCMG calendar, and said that there is room on the calendar in March for another educational project that the members might want to do.  The Board discussed various topics.  Bob’s topic for the 2014 is “we will make a difference.”
Bob Teweles also said a member might fill a Board position or a chair position if it is only for 6 months instead of a year.  Also, the President Elect position is still open.
Committee Reports – Action Items
Volunteer Report
Christmas Social – Carol Calentine said that 100 people have signed up for the party.  Pat Schultze said she was making 30 table decorations, and Carol said that she will bring mirrors to use with the table decorations.

Peggy said that the Christmas Social will be held on Sunday, December 15 at the Texas Agricultural Education and Heritage Center (The Red Barn) starting at 5:00 p.m.  Texas Lutheran Youth Choir will perform around 5:30 p.m.  Johnny’s Bar-B-Que will cater the meal for $7 per person.  Members are encouraged to bring an appetizer or dessert.
Education - Class Education Programs
Flyers were ready for the “Preparing Your Spring Vegetable Garden” education classes. The classes are scheduled at two locations, on January 18, 2014 from 9:00 a.m.-noon.  Deedy Wright will give the talk in Schertz at the Guadalupe County Annex Courtroom, 1101 Elbel Road in Schertz.  Clara Mae Marcotte will give her talk at the Mary B. Erskine School Cafeteria, 216 East College Street in Seguin.  If you buy the tickets in 
advance, the cost is $15; otherwise they will cost $20 at the door.  Contact person is Bob Teweles.  Dave Elder will send out publicity for these classes.  Bob Teweles will contact the members that volunteered to help to let them know their duties.
Guadalupe County Community Garden – Penny Wallace said that Dale Odvody wrote an article for the Seguin Gazette “Community garden the work of many helping hands” (copy attached).


Texas Master Gardener Director Position – Peggy Jones volunteered to take Cindy Martin’s position for one year.  Dale Elder has one year on his term.

Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.  
Attachments:
Treasurer Reports

Texas Master Gardener’s Volunteer Agreement
Seguin Gazette article by Dale Odvody

GCMG Officers:


Peggy Jones, President 


Bob Davis, Past President


Bob Teweles, President Elect 


Jeff McKee, Vice President


Cindy Waechter, Treasurer


Pat Schultze, Secretary


Carol Calentine, Volunteer Chairman


Dave Elder, Publication Chairman


Open, Education Chairmen


Bob Teweles, Master Gardener Training Chairman
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